You Don’t Know Who Ty Cobb
Was?
A baseball great. Record holder. In the first class of Hall
of Fame players inducted in 1936. Lifetime batting average of
.366 – the highest of all time. Three times batted over .400
for a season. Possibly the greatest player of the early 1900s.
Violent temper with a reputation for viciousness and thought
to be a racist.
Some recent studies seem to indicate that some of the things
thought to be true about him may not have been factual. (This
may have been due to an inept and extremely biased
biographer.)
Earlier biographers depicted Cobb as extremely violent,
sharpening his spikes and endeavoring to slide into other
players and cut them. He is said to have attacked blacks and
sought to inflict bodily harm on them. Even Ken Burns of the
famous video series Baseball, presented that picture of Ty
Cobb. In the movie “Field of Dreams,” the ghost player
Shoeless Joe Jackson talks about not inviting Cobb to come to
the magical field because “we hated the ____.”
More recent studies seem to show that he was not hatefully
racist, was respected by teammates and opponents alike and
tried to graciously reach out to fans. He was, according to
Charles Leershen, in “Ty Cobb: A Terrible Beauty,” an
extremely complex man, far from perfect, but not guilty of
many of the things alleged in earlier biographies.
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Interestingly enough, Jackie Robinson, who broke the color
barrier in 1947, was also born in Georgia, 33 years after Ty
Cobb. And recent information would seem to show that Cobb was
not against African Americans playing in the major leagues.
“The Negro should be accepted wholeheartedly, and not
grudgingly,” he said. “The Negro has the right to play
professional baseball and whose [sic] to say he has not?” And
he was proved correct in the years that followed as African
Americans reshaped the all-time baseball statistics from that
point forward.
Now while I am sure there are those who do, it is likely that
most people in China, India, or the heart of Africa would not
know who Ty Cobb really was; in fact, he or she would never
have even heard of him. Fame is not only fleeting, it’s also
limited by time and place. In this case, the real and total
truth about Tyrus Raymond Cobb is known only to God.
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interesting, at least to some people, at certain times, and in
at least a few places. They do serve as good attention
grabbers, make for memorable illustrations, and help
transition us to consider more important things. But only one
bit of information and only one Individual makes any real
difference.
It’s not Ty Cobb who must be known – it’s Jesus! Jesus, Name
above all names. Jesus, who said of Himself “I am the way, the
truth, and the life, no man cometh unto the father but by
me.” Jesus, supernatural birth, sinless life, sacrificial
death, and glorious, bodily resurrection, all to save people
from their sins. Jesus, of whom it was said: “Neither is there
salvation in any other, for there is none other name under
heaven, given among men, whereby we must be saved.”
If Ty Cobb remains unknown except for a small group of
baseball aficionados and historians, it will make virtually no
difference. But if Jesus is not known – and received – there

are eternal consequences. He tells us to go into all the world
and preach the gospel to every creature. His name is to be
proclaimed in all the earth.
Last, but certainly not least: we must clearly and accurately
communicate the message. If indeed historians have missed the
boat on what kind of person Ty Cobb was – intentionally or
accidentally – that is sad, to be sure. However to miss the
message of Jesus, or to transmit or receive a distorted
message, is tragic.
There are still hundreds of millions of people who are not
only unreached with the gospel – the only message that can
save them, remember – but are still unengaged in the sense
that no believer or group of believers is plotting a strategy
to engage them with the gospel. There remain some 1,600
languages and dialects that do not have even a portion of the
Bible. Thankfully, major efforts are underway to change that
and get the Word to them in their tongue.
Ty Cobb was a great baseball player and a complicated person
and while it is interesting to know who he really was and what
he accomplished, that knowledge holds temporal importance. The
same cannot be said about the most significant person to walk
the face of the earth – Jesus Christ. We are to know Him and
to make Him known to the uttermost ends of the earth. We
should proclaim the Good News about Jesus with clarity,
accuracy, and consistency. There is nothing more eternally
significant than this.

